



February 2nd, 2015

Monthly Newsletter

January was a month of thankfulness here at Hope Awaits Ministries. Like most people, when a new year begins you look back over the past year; and looking back at 2014 we saw time and time again of how God was with us and how He continually blessed us. We were able to see how God answered our prayers and how He continually guided us along the path He set before us.

Some of the answered prayers from 2014 include:

- Getting our charitable papers approved earlier than they were supposed to be
- God providing us with someone to help with fundraising
- The churches being open to us making presentations, and supportive of our ministry
- All the paperwork and planning that was completed
- The volunteers that helped us with our fundraisers as well as other tasks such as folding brochures
- The positive media coverage we had
- Those who contacted us about properties; and God's guidance when looking at those properties
- Our fundraisers that were both a big success
- And many, many more answered prayers!

During January we came up with some new fundraising ideas that we will be using in the months to come in order to generate more financial support for this ministry.

We also had the opportunity to speak with individuals from both the public school board as well as the catholic school board. Our aim in contacting them was to determine if they had any school buildings for sale that could suit our needs. After talking with both boards we found out that there is only one school building that is a possibility for us. It is a little out of the downtown core; however we will need to get more information about it before we can determine if it is the right place for us or not.

During January we issued all our charitable tax receipts for donations received in 2014. If you made a donation in 2014 you should have received a tax receipt already, or it should be in the mail.

God continues to bless us financially in 2015. To date we have raised \$56,174.00 for this ministry. We are so grateful to all those who have supported and continue to support this ministry!

Sincerely,

Hope Awaits Ministries' Board of Directors

Glory be to God!